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Our Ref: JPT/HMH 
 
29th April 2022 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We have had an excellent start to the term this week. Thank you for helping us achieve this with 
the vast majority of students arriving in their correct uniform for school and Ready to Learn. A few 
have slipped into bad habits about not being in school for 8.30am so if you could just check their 
alarms I would really appreciate it. As a result of our Ready to Learn programme, this week we 
have had the second least number of LOLOs in any week since the start of the academic year. We 
also have 40 students enjoying a wonderful residential experience in North Devon and this has 
gone extremely well. 
 
A final call for completing our parent survey. Please find the time to do this here if you can, 
especially if you want to tell us lots of nice things about the school (or if you have things about how 
we can improve). 
 
You will have received our communication regarding the first Abbot Beyne School Colour Run for 
Years 7,8 and 9 this week. I look forward to seeing just how much mess we can make. 
 
During the course of this half term we have the following activities taking place 
 
Thursday 5th May - Years 7,8 and 9 Colour Run 
Thursday 5th May - Year 7 Disco 
Wednesday 11th May - Friday 13th May - Year 8 Bushcraft Residential 
Monday 16th May - GCSE and A Level exams begin 
 
If your child is in Year 11 or Year 13 and you believe they need any extra support or advice for 
their exams please do not hesitate to contact their subject teacher. All students have a revision 
section for each subject on Showbie with plenty of materials for them to be able to access and 
revise from. There will be some disruption to lessons over the exam period as we ensure students 
have a final revision session with their subject teacher wherever possible. 
 
Next week is the final week (Week 10) of this Behaviour Block and Week 1 on our School 
Calendar. 
 
I hope you all have a lovely weekend and happy Eid for those of you that will be celebrating this on 
Monday and Tuesday. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Mr Jamie Tickle 
 
Headteacher 


